LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 18, 2013
TO: Honorable Jimmie Don Aycock, Chair, House Committee On Public Education
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB384 by Strama (Relating to the establishment of the Expanded Learning Opportunities
Council to study and make recommendations concerning expanded learning opportunities
for public school students.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would establish the Expanded Learning Opportunities Council (ELOC), comprising 10
members representing various stakeholders, to study and develop a comprehensive statewide
action plan concerning expanded learning opportunities for public school students. The ELOC
would be required to submit a report to both chambers of the Legislature, the governor, and the
Texas Education Agency (TEA) by November 1 of each even-numbered year with the status of the
statewide plan, actions taken, areas needing improvement, recommended changes to the plan, and
programs and services that address expanded learning opportunities.

The bill would require the ELOC to meet in person at least three times per year, and would prohibit
members from receiving compensation for serving on the ELOC.

The bill would allow the TEA to accept gifts, grants, or donations on behalf of the ELOC.
This bill has no direct fiscal implications for the Foundation School Program (FSP) and no
significant impact on the operations of the TEA. The commissioner of education would appoint a

member to serve on the ELOC. The agency would be required to provide information to the ELOC
upon request to assist the ELOC with carrying out their duties.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 701 Central Education Agency
LBB Staff: UP, JBi, JSc

Page 1 of 1



